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Penny is so frustrated!  


She is 34 years old and has been doing network marketing for 2.5 years. She does 
anesthesia and works long shifts at the hospital. She will often pick up an extra day at 
work to fill in the gaps of money needs at home. 


She is married to her husband Mark who is 33 years old. They have been married for 
10 years and do not have any children as they never wanted to have kids. They have 2 
dogs instead. 


Penny never envisioned herself ever doing network marketing. In fact, she used to be 
one of those people that would make fun of people that did it. Finally a girlfriend share 
with her a product she had been looking for for a while for her skin. 


For the first time ever, Penny started to think maybe she could start making money 
doing network marketing. She saw that there were people doing this and making 
money and earning cars. Suddenly the idea of network marketing was incredibly 
appealing. She started envisioning a way to get out of her current job. 


She hated anesthesia. It’s a great career if you are looking for stability, but you are at 
the mercy of the hospital and their needs. And the stress level is like no other job out 
there. 


So Penny started building her network marketing business in hopes of something 
bigger. She took off with a bang!  She followed everything her mentor told her to do 
and more. She would read Eric Worre, Al Schreiter books, Sarah Robbins, and was 
immersed in bettering herself in how to grow a successful business. 


Penny is also all about mindset. She knows that in order to succeed in network 
marketing, she has to have the right mindset. She reads a lot of personal development 
that’s focused on mindset and meditation. She meditates every morning.  
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She grew VERY quickly in her current network marketing company. She earned a car in 
6 months and continued to rank advance from there. After a year of doing network 
marketing Mark and Penny decided it was silly for Mark to continue to go to work. So 
he quit his job to be able to assist Penny with the business at home. Penny also went 
part time at the hospital because it made no sense for her to be working all the time 
either. 


As more time went by, the business started to slow down, which started to seem odd 
because Mark and Penny were putting in the same effort if not more at times. After 
about a year of explosive growth, the business started to be stagnant.  No amount of 
recruiting seemed to matter, because as one person entered, 2 would leave. 


The scary thing for Penny is that she sees the same things happening in her upline. 
Ugh!  It’s not just her and everyone is having trouble keeping their organization 
together.  


She’s crazy frustrated because she keeps hearing that she just needs to dig in harder 
and keep doing the same things she’s been doing to succeed. The problem that she 
sees is that she’s doing those things but continues to slide backwards in her business. 
She had every intention of being able to quit her job with her husband, but she isn’t 
growing and started to feel like it’s falling backwards. She feels as though that dream 
of freedom may never happen.  


She continues to watch things from Eric Worre and goes to all the company trainings, 
but she still can’t understand why she isn’t growing. She wants to travel with her family 
and spend time with her aging parents as well, but she’s obsessed with her business 
all the time and feels like she’s not able to be present when they do things together. 
She feels like her business has turned into more of a time suck than anything else. She 
feels like she’s back in anesthesia school where all she could focus on was her studies. 


She feels stuck and completely hopeless. Her dream has actually turned into more of a 
nightmare. She’s constantly strategizing who she can talk to next in her upline, and 
never really getting anywhere. One person in Penny’s upline even does an extensive 
game plan with her and that mentor says that I am doing more than she herself had 
done to reach her ranks. FRUSTRATING! 
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She hasn’t brought anyone new into her business for a few months because she 
doesn’t wish this endless time suck on anybody at this point. She also knows that the 
amount of time she is working on this would never appeal to anyone. Why would they 
want to work their crazy hours at work and then come home and work crazy hours in 
their business like this with no end in sight and a depleting team as a result?  


She worries if they can ever live a life of freedom. To travel, and work from hone or 
wherever they may be at the time. To be able to create charitable organizations and 
bless others. 


She’s exhausted by healthcare and knows she cannot do that job forever. 


The thing that keeps her going is her dream of what the future could be. Traveling, time 
with family, being able to give to those in need when they see the need. A parking 
garage for their church. She can see it and feel it all when she meditates, but will it ever 
happen??  And will this always be the way it is?  It’s feels less like time freedom and 
more like a network marketing JOB. This is not what she signed up for... 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And we're back, and I hope it was super helpful that document that I left with you in the 
previous section where you actually can start digging in and figuring out who your 
perfect prospect was. 


You can really start building out who your perfect audience is, if you haven't done that 
already, go ahead back into the previous section and start building out that perfect 
prospect. 


All right, but we're going to continue and we're going to get even deeper into the topic 
of how you can increase your confidence on camera so whether you're building on 
YouTube LinkedIn, Instagram, Facebook doesn't matter. You can start to increase your 
confidence on camera. 


Once again, my name is Karin Angelly from KarinAngelly.com and I just want to dive 
right into today's segment because this is one of my favorite tips that somebody gave 
me whenever I first started building with video. Like this, this made it so much more 
real. 


Okay, like I said, if you have not actually created that perfect prospect already, I highly 
recommend that before you watch this video, you actually go back and you write out 
who your perfect prospect is before you actually watch this video. 


Okay so if you need to go ahead and tap that pause button and go ahead and go back 
to the previous lesson and create your perfect prospect because otherwise this is 
going to be a little bit more difficult for you. 


Okay, so. if you're ready to go with me Let's keep going. Okay, so we've created our 
perfect prospect. We've created their life. Okay, we know exactly what their pains are, 
their struggles, their fears. What they, what their dreams are, their goals their desires, 
we have it all laid out for us. Okay. 
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Now what we want to do is we want to actually give them a face. Okay, we want to 
actually give that perfect prospect, a face. Okay, we've probably already named them 
and I highly recommend that you give your perfect prospect, a name as well, because 
if you give them a name it makes them more real, it makes it so that you actually want 
to connect with that perfect prospect you actually want to help them. 


And when we want to help somebody, we feel a lot less nervous about doing things 
like jumping on camera and being confident. Okay, so

let's really let's really talk about giving our perfect prospects a face. Okay. So, this is, 
this is one of my favorite tips. 


Okay so, um, if you, if you've ever gone on Google for, and kind of scrolled through 
stock photos, this is what we're gonna do right now. Okay so if your perfect prospect is 
a male or female, you've got to have that figured out before you can do this okay. 


What you can do, go to Google and type in female pictures or female photos or male 
pictures male photos. Okay we're not we're not getting weird or crazy here we just 
want a picture, a stock photo of our perfect prospects face. Okay, once we find that we 
can then print it out so it might take you a little bit. 


Whenever I first, whenever I first started doing this, it took me a little bit to find the 
picture of my perfect prospect. Okay, I scrolled through a lot of images and then finally 
found, this is my perfect prospect like this is who, this is the embodiment of my perfect 
prospect. 


I actually printed out that picture of my perfect prospect. And what I did is I took that 
picture and right behind the camera, okay, so my camera is right over here. Right 
behind the camera when I first started doing video I taped that picture up right behind 
the camera, so that I instead of worrying about talking to a camera or worrying about 
what I was going to sound like or what what was going to come out of my mouth. 


I was talking to that person that was in that picture. I was so focused on helping that 
person in the picture, that I didn't really care about what was coming out. Okay, I was 
more focused on the knowledge that I have up here needs to come out and I need to 
share that with somebody. 
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Okay, when you, when you look at your perfect prospect that way or your audience 
that way. It's going to come off so much more confident, they're going to feel your 
energy through the camera they are literally going to feel like you care so much about 
helping them do whatever it is in their business or maybe doing something in their 
business or helping them to sell a product or helping somebody with your product, 
whatever it may be.


Okay, you are going to come off so sincere to that person because now you've given 
your perfect prospect a face. And instead of talking to a camera, you're helping that 
person. Okay. This makes it so much more real when you're actually talking to a person 
because now you feel like you're just in a conversation with a friend. 


You no longer feel the pressure of, I have to be perfect on camera, or I didn't say that 
perfectly right. When you're in a conversation with a friend. You don't worry about 
those things. You worry more about how, if you're trying to help somebody you worry 
more about helping them understand the knowledge that you have in your brain. 


Okay, so you're more likely to be real to be raw with them and to want to connect with 
them, and people can feel that confidence, through the camera when you do this. 
Okay, I highly recommend that you take some time right now, and you print out the 
picture of your perfect prospect and put it behind your camera lens. 


That way you can feel as though you're actually just having a conversation with a 
friend. And that you want to help that friend. 


Okay, I hope this has been helpful so far and what I want to offer to you now, I want to 
actually give you an example of a perfect prospect that I have created in the past that 
helped me start to build out my perfect prospect which helped me then build out my 
perfect audience. 
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Okay, so I'm going to leave that in the resource section for you as well so you can go 
ahead and check that out so that you can you can ask yourself, how much more 
detailed can I get with my perfect prospect because the more detail you give yourself, 
the more you know exactly who it is that you're helping. 


Which is ultimately going to increase your confidence when you're trying to connect 
with your audience. All right, so I'll leave that for you in the resources, and like I said if 
you haven't already created your perfect prospect, go back, go back to the previous 
section and create that perfect prospect for yourself. 


And then your homework today is to print out a picture of your perfect prospect. All 
right, stick around with me, because we're going to get into the meat and potatoes of 
how to really truly build even more confidence when you're connecting with people on 
camera. 


Alright!  See ya on the next one.
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